
 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Public Meeting Summary 
December 3, 2008 

 
 

At its public meeting of Wednesday, December 3, 2008, the Board of Supervisors took 
the following actions: 
 
 

1. Acknowledged achievement of Yardley-Makefield Fire company for earning the 
Professional Certification Award from the PA State Fire Academy for having fifty 
percent of its membership trained to the National Certified Level; 

 
2. Presented the Lower Makefield Township 2008 Environmental Stewardship Award 

to Catherine Beath for supporting sustainability and biodiversity; 
 

3. Tabled consideration of the minutes from the November 19, 2008, public meeting; 
 

4. Discussed having a Single trash hauler for the entire Township, scheduled to place 
it on the January 21, 2009, agenda; 

 
5. Heard update on West Ferry Road traffic calming; 
 

6. Granted extensions of time as follows: 
 
 Middlemiss Subdivision, 20 Mahlon Drive, to March 21, 20009 
 ProTract, Big Oak Road, to April 7, 2009 
 Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Conditional Use Hearing for collocation on    
  existing tower at Lower Makefield Corporate Center to January 21, 2009 

 
7. Moved to leave Daggett and Jones appeals to the Zoning Hearing Board.  Will 

participate in the Jennings appeal; 
 

8. Moved to ratify acceptance of resignation letter from Steve Santarsiero effective 
11/19/2008; 

 
9. Made reappointments as follows: 
 
 Liuba Lashchyk, H.A.R.B. 
 Dennis Wysocki, Park & Recreation 
 Lou Busico and Mark Adami, Golf Committee 
 Janet Smith, Elm Lowne Preservation Committee 

 
10. Appointed Sandy Kaplan to the Veterans Committee. 

 



 
 
 
 
 


